Town of Milton
115 Federal Street
Milton, DE 19968



www.milton.delaware.gov Phone: 302-684-4110 Fax: 302-684-8999

RESOLUTION 2020-001

RELATING TO THE RENAMING OF THE MEMORIAL PARK GAZEBO

WHEREAS, the Town of Milton is fortunate to have civic volunteers that take interest in making Milton more than a community to just live and work, but also have opportunities for recreation; and

WHEREAS, Charles "Charlie" Fleetwood has been involved with Milton non-profits and Town Council for nearly 30 years; and

WHEREAS, Charlie served on the Town's Planning and Zoning Commission; was instrumental with the Governors' Walk project and the 200th Milton Anniversary celebration; served with the Friends of the Milton Library, Milton Community Foundation, Milton Historical Society, and the Milton Chamber of Commerce; and continues to serve on Milton's Town Council; and

WHEREAS, Milton would not have a Summer Concert Series but for Mr. Fleetwood's hard work and dedication to raise donations and schedule the weekly entertainment; and

WHEREAS, the Milton Community Foundation presented a request to Town Council on January 6, 2020, to name the Memorial Park gazebo in recognition of Charlie, which received unanimous Council support;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Town Council of Milton that the vote taken on January 6, 2020 is hereby ratified, and that the Memorial Park gazebo shall be named the "The Charlie Fleetwood Gazebo" in recognition of his invaluable efforts with and coordination of the Summer Concert Series that takes place annually at the Memorial Park gazebo.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Mayor and Town Council request that the Milton Community Foundation coordinate the sign's design, purchase, and installation with the Mayor and Town Manager, and/or designee, which are hereby authorized.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that, together, the Milton Community Foundation and the Town will coordinate a ceremony during a Summer Concert to unveil the sign and recognize Mr. Fleetwood and his tireless contributions.

I, RICHARD BATY, Secretary of the Town Council of the Town of Milton do hereby certify that the above resolution was passed at the meeting of the Town Council, duly called and convened, held on the 3rd day of February 2020, at which a quorum was present and voting throughout and that same is still in full force and effect.

TOWN OF MILTON

DATE: 2//8/2020